
Our lief: 4-34556 

Mr Elton Humphery 
Committee scdretaiy 
Australian Senate - Comn~unity Affairs 
Legislation Committee 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA ACT 2600 

Dear Mr Humphery 

Thank you for your letter dated 6 October 2005 seekmg conmalt  on the Nat~onal 
Health Amendment (Budget Measures Phannaceutlcal Benefits Safety Net) 
Bdl 2005 and llealth Lcglslation Amendment Bxll 2005. 

I have no comment in relatlon to the Health Legslat~on Amendment Blll 2005 

The proposed amendments in the National Health Amendment (Budget 
Measures - Pharmaceutical Benefits Safety Net) Bill 2005 are purported to support the 
affordability of the Pharmaceutical Benefits Scherne (PBS) in the future. The iirst 
change will increase the safety net tl~reshold and the second will prevent a patient 
co-payment from being included in the safety net arrangements. Both amendments 
will disadvantage the chronically ill in our community. 

The proposal to increase the threshold level required to achieve the safcty net by two 
prescriptions each year for four years appears insignificant. Excluding brand price 
premiums and annual indcxation increases, the increase of two co-payments (two 
prescription charges) would mean an increase of $57.60 for general patients and $9.20 
for concessional patients in the first year and $230.40 for general paticnts and $36.80 
for concessional patients after the four years. 

The safety net was designed specifically to relieve the financial burden on the 
chronically ill, so that people requiring large numbers of medicines would not bc 
disadvantaged by the cost. When the safety net arrangements were introduced a 
threshold was detennined based on the belief that one prescription per week for an 
individual or Family was at the upper level of medicine use and those exceeding this 
level would be financially disadvantaged. Data has not been provided or referrcd to in 
the Second Reading speech to support any change to the one prescription per week 
standard. 






